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#E202x/xxxx 
Your ref:  
Contact: Staff contact name 

XX XX XXX 

Name and Email address block 

Dear Enter recipient name 

REGARDING 

New Brighton Parking Improvements 

The purpose of this letter is to provide an update on Council’s investigations into parking 
improvements at New Brighton and to inform you about two drop-in sessions we are 
holding specifically related to public parking in the New Brighton area. 

Council has been looking at parking in the area for several years after requests from the 
community and Councillors. 

There is no doubt that parking at New Brighton is difficult, and this is due to a number of 
reasons: 

• Lack of public space.

• Narrow roads and housing development that were not designed to cater for beach-goers
and large numbers of visitors.

• Sensitive beach and bush environments.

As part of our investigations, we have looked at the potential for parking improvements in 
several locations and are proposing some changes. We are interested in hearing what 
you think about these proposals. 

Rating 

Location Proposed change Not supportive 
of the change 

It doesn’t really 
matter to me 

Supportive of 
the change 

The Esplanade 
south 

• Seal and mark the
existing six parking
bays and install
signage.
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• Re-prioritising
traffic flow at the
intersection of the
Esplanade / the Strand
Ave and installing a
Give Way sign at the
Esplanade south.

North Head Road 
carpark 

Seal the existing 
carpark, mark parking 
spaces, and install 
signage. 

Existing carpark area 
accommodate 
approximately 26 
parks. Proposed new 
scheme would be 
approximately 33 
parks. 

Ocean Avenue 
and Park Street 

Formalise parking in 
the existing carpark, 
widen the road to 
create approximately 
138 x 90-degree 
parking bays on both 
sides of the road, 
adding bollards, and 
signage.  

A map of the proposed changes follows this letter.  You can provide your feedback in 
several ways: 

• Your Say – www.XXXXXXXX
• Email – ipt@byron.nsw.gov.au
• Telephone – +61 2 6626 7286

As mentioned, two drop-in sessions will be held at New Brighton Oval, River Street and 
this will be an opportunity to learn about the investigations that have been done and the 
rationale for the changes. 

It will also be a chance for people to share their insights and experience in relation to local 
parking challenges and solutions. 

Date:  Tuesday, XX XX 2024 
Time:  9am to 10am 
Location:  Farmers Market – New Brighton Oval, River Street. 

http://www.xxxxxxxx/
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Date: Wednesday, XX XX 2024 
Time: 4pm to 5pm 
Location:  Farmers Market – New Brighton Oval, River Street. 

If you have any questions or would like more information, call me +61 2 6626 7286 or 
ipt@byron.nsw.gov.au 

Staff will compile the information received from the community and provide an update to 
Council which will then make a decision about any future parking and traffic changes in 
New Brighton. 

Yours sincerely, 

Isabella Avelino Gianelli 
Project Engineer.  

mailto:ipt@byron.nsw.gov.au
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Proposed 
wayfinding signs
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Seal and mark parking 
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Proposed road widening

No parking zone



Seal and mark 
6 parking bays

Re-prioritising 
traffic flow

Give Way sign at 
the Esplanade South

Strand Avenue

The Esplanade
The Esplanade

N
orth H

ead Road

M
inky’s B

each
New Brighton




